






There being no discussion, a vote was taken and the motion carried with Commissioner Jenkins 
and Commissioner Lents abstaining. 

B. Cargo Addendum to Airline Operating Agreement and Terminal Building Space

Permit with Mesa Airline, Inc. (AL-396)

A motion for approval was made by Commissioner Kling and seconded by Commissioner 
Cantwell. 

Mr. Salarano provided the details of the Space Permit as set out in the Executive Summary 
included with the agenda items and recommended approval of the motion. 

There being no discussion, a vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously. 

6. OTHER BUSINESS

Chairperson Hamm-Niebruegge shared a PowerPoint to help the Commissioners understand the 
impact of COVID and the dramatic change in passenger levels. Chairperson Hamm-Niebruegge 
continued that this visual provides a clear picture on how devastating this year has been. 

There is good news in that the CARES monies are helping to offset the lack of revenues. The original 
amount of $59 .9 million will help cover expenses in FY20 and FY2 l and the drawdowns are on 
target. 

Chairperson Hamm-Niebruegge reported the 5 Year Strategic Plan ended with FY20 and a report will 
be issued soon summarizing the results. She also stated they would look to entertain a new·5-year 
plan once the Airport Layout Plan (ALP) is completed later this year. The ALP will give a base to 
understand facility needs in the coming years. 

Congress did approve another Bill for Airports, but at this time is unknown what STL will receive. 
The numbers should be released mid-January and there will be a set amount dedicated to 
concessionaires. 

Chairperson Hamm-Niebruegge closed the meeting announcing Mario Pandolfo's retirement at the 
end of January. Also, Angel Ramos will be leaving to work with AECOM and Kathy Spencer has 
been promoted to a position downtown. Several Commissioners sent their well wishes. 

7. NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, February 3, 2021 at 2:00 P.M.

8. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 3 :00 P .M.
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The foregoing was approved by the Airport Commission at its meeting on 
Wednesday, February 3, 2021. 
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